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ANDREWS

QUALITY MEATS SIMPLY SEARCH
THE MEAL TITLE

ONLINE FOR

100’S oF GREAT

- RECIPES

A hot and savoury dish consisting
of minced lamb or mutton, onions,
carrots, Worcestershire sauce,
gravy, and seasonings that might
include parsley and black pepper.

AVAILABLE AT BOTH HIGH STREET SHOPS

HIGHWORTH 01793 762085
MARLBOROUGH 01672 519915

Bupa | Dental
Care

Subscribe to ashealthy smile
with Bupa Smile Plan

Cover regular check-ups and hygien@ appointments
with bite-sized monthly payments®

Call Bupa Dental Care Highworth on 01793 762 231
or email nghworth abupadentalcare.co.uk
*Terms and s apply. Applicants must be 18 or over. Payments feicollected by monthly Direct Debit.

rook 1“'?!“ bapdt information
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EDITORIAL

Dear Aeadenr

“I hate being old,”| overheard her say.
I'd nipped into the Co-op and found
myself stood near two lovely ladies
who were talking about the perils of
being older. Not that I'm an
eavesdropper, honest, but | couldn’t
help picking up on their conversation
about ill-health, aches and pains,
tiredness, loneliness, money issues,
cold weather... and wrinkles! It was
quite a list.

There’s no doubt that getting older

comes with its issues — be warned you under-30s. And
the difficulty can be that the mirror might show a face
we hardly recognise, our knees likely creak when we
get out of the armchair, and we can walk into a room
to get something only to forget what it was, but on the
inside we still feel like we did when we were 23. Right?

A few days after that Co-op conversation, a friend said
to me, “You don't look anything like your photo in the

’l LINK, you know". | pointed out that a lot
had happened in the two years since
that photo was taken and my face
proudly bears the story for all to see! (So
here’s this year’s portrait for all you nay
sayers!)

But here’s the thing: Don't you think
getting older is a privilege? You may
think I'm crazy and, whilst that may be
true, I know that not everyone makes it
that far. We've lost friends and family
members who barely made it to 40
whilst we've continued living. Life can be exhausting,
complex and difficult, of course, but it’s also a privilege
to live long enough to be able to complain about it,
don't you think?

| believe the key to ageing well is to find the joy in
every day, a pocketful of happiness so to speak.
Growing older doesn’t mean being boring and it
doesn’t mean that the best of life has passed.

As Billy Connolly explains, “I think age is terribly

isit Highworth
Arts Festivals
Art & Sculptu Exl&‘ﬁ'on
Palntng Demonstration
Workshops
Meet the Artist
Children’s Activities 2

BBQ & Quiz
18th— ZZ“ﬁlne 2024

:

overrated. You're okay as long as you don't
grow up. By all means grow old, but don’t
mature. Remain childlike, retain wonder; the
ability to be flabbergasted by something.”

Be sure to look out for your own pocketful of
childlike happiness in every day.

ook A
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FIRST THOUGHTS

Peace

We live in a world plagued with incredible stress and
turmoil in every facet of life. The factors that make
peace elude us are legion: Societal pressures;
economic challenges; social isolation; disease;
bereavements, and threat of war. The list is endless.
From billionaires to paupers, none among Adam's
progeny is immune to the circumstances that tear at
our vitals.

Over and above the turbulence of all that threatens
our peace, however, we hear the voice of one echoing
through the centuries: “Peace | leave with you; my
peace | give you. | do not give to you as the world
gives. Do not let your hearts be troubled and do not
be afraid” (John 14:27)

The dictionary defines peace as ‘freedom from
disturbance’ In the Holy Scriptures, however, the
Hebrew word translated ‘peace’ means completeness,
soundness and welfare. The Greek word for ‘peace’
means rest, wholeness, welfare. The peace that Christ
proffers to all who trust in Him is wholly independent
of any external factors contending with us. His peace is
described as‘the peace that surpasses understanding’
(Philippians 4:7). It is wholly supernatural and heavenly

BOURTON VILLAGE HALL

and overrides everything
that contends with us.

Christ solves our problems,
not primarily by changing
our environments, but by
changing us inwardly. He
puts in us an attitude of
focusing on Him, seeing His
mercy, love, and
sovereignty. Like David who
mocked and slew Goliath because his focus was on
God rather than the terrifying bully giant, so we,
focusing on Christ, will always draw divine power to
make us more than conquerors.

‘Do not be anxious about anything, but in every
situation, by prayer and petition, with thanksgiving,
present your requests to God. And the peace of God,
which transcends all understanding, will guard your
hearts and your minds in Christ Jesus. (Philippians 4:6-7)

SHALOM!

Rev. Dr. Joseph Ribeiro, Highworth Methodist Church

WI Celebrations

Friday 7 June

7.00pm for a 7.30 start
at Bourton Village Hall, SN6 8JH

£10 per person (includes chilli supper]
An evening of fun and mayhem includes Music,
Taste and Table-top rounds, plus Heads'n'tails.
The rest is under wraps till the night!
Tearns of 6-8 per table
Not i a team, nol a problem
To book email fiona.ryan@me.com

All proceeds go to support the
Village Hall Roof Fund

At the beginning of May, the Afternoon WI combined their Easter
celebrations with their 75th anniversary.

A celebratory birthday cake was made by a member and enjoyed by
all. Hot cross buns and sausage rolls also went down a treat. A
simnel cake was raffled which was later appreciated by the winner’s
family, and we concluded our celebrations with an Easter quiz and
fun bingo.

We are a small but friendly group and if you are free at 2:15pm on
the first Wednesday of each month come and join us in the Council
Offices when we have a speaker.

Come and see what the Wl is all about.

www.highworthlink.co.uk



COMMUNITY

Highworth Open Gardens

Come and enjoy ten open
gardens on Sunday 9 June,
11am to 4pm.

Maps are on sale at Visit
Highworth and Weigh It Up.
It's just £5 for entry to all the
gardens and children can
enter free with an adult.
Refreshments will be
available.

All the Fun of the Southfield Fair

Get ready for excitement, laughter and community
spirit at our eagerly anticipated Summer Fair. We're
back with attractions and entertainment for an
unforgettable event!

Last year, families flocked to our field for an afternoon
filled with fun. From thrilling rides on the inflatables to
relaxing live music and indulging in delicious treats
from the food on offer, there was something for
everyone to enjoy. We know this year’s fair will be no
different — we'll have inflatables, games, stalls,
activities, a fantastic raffle, and food stalls. There will be
plenty for all the family to enjoy!

New Highworth Mayor
Appointed

On 15 May, Highworth
Town Council announced
that Councillor Julie
Murphy has been
appointed as the new
Mayor of Highworth for the
forthcoming year; her
deputy has been named as
Councillor Anthony Houghton.

To enhance our fair even more, we're offering you the
opportunity to host a stall. If you're interested, please
contact our ‘Friends of Southfield’ chair, Sarah, at
fos@southfield-jun.swindon.sch.uk.

Mark your calendars for Friday 12 July, 3:30pm to
5:30pm, and join us for bundles of fun at our school
Summer Fair. Whether you're a thrill-seeker, a foodie,
or simply looking to spend quality time with loved
ones, there will be something for everyone. We look
forward to seeing you there!

Kimberley O’Sullivan, Head of School

Music for a Summer’s
Afternoon

On Saturday 22 June there will be a classical guitar concert
at St Michael’s Church, Highworth starting at 2:30pm.

The concert will feature solos by Raymond Burley and

duets by Haydn Bonadie and Robert Jack. Tickets cost £10
with all proceeds going to the Swindon Parkinson’s Action
Group. For more information and reservations please
contact either Dee Vaughan on 07793 463409 or Robert Jack
on 07946 555845.

You will remember that Julie was mayor for
the year 2023-24 and we are pleased to see
her back in that role. Look out for news from
Julie in future issues of this magazine.

All of us here at Highworth’s LINK Magazine
thank Keith Smith for his infectious
enthusiasm and energy as he has served the
town as mayor during this past year. Thanks
for all your support, Keith.

(Highworth United Reformed |
Church

On Sunday 30 June we will be holding a service, ‘Sing
to the Lord; full of readings, music and hymns for all,
led by the choir of Immanuel URC, Swindon.

You would be so welcome to join us from 10:45am.

www.highworthlink.co.uk



COMMUNITY

Four Nurses Climb Three Peaks

Four nurses from the Urgent Treatment Centre at the
Great Western Hospital are about to embark on the
biggest physical challenge they have ever known.

On 5 July they, along with a few friends and family, are
going to attempt the 23 gruelling miles of the National
Three Peaks 24-hours Challenge in support of Jennifer
Chappell and her husband whose daughter, Olivia,
became critically ill in November 2023.

Jennifer explains:

“In November 2023 our lives were changed forever.
Our beloved five-month-old daughter became
critically ill with the common respiratory illness RSV for
the second time since her birth. The first time she was
unwell, CPAP (Continuous Positive Airway Pressure —
apparatus to support a baby’s breathing) was started
quickly and it prevented her from being ventilated and
saved her life in a matter of days.

“She was not so lucky the second time around. A
shortage of CPAP machines available meant she was

(- )

Highworth Community
Larder

Highworth Community Larder continues to
grow and we are very pleased to have been
allocated a new regular donation of surplus
food from another supermarket, bringing
the total number of weekly collections we
make to 12.

We do have a very dedicated group of
volunteers who collect this food and deliver it
to the larder for redistribution. Sadly,
however, sometimes a volunteer leaves or
moves away so, if anybody reading this has a
little time to spare and would be interested in
helping us, we would love to hear from you.
The more collectors we have the fewer
collections each volunteer needs to make.
Collectors can claim mileage expenses.

If you would like to volunteer or have any
questions, please contact us via email at
highworthcommunitylarder@gmail.com or
drop in to see us at the larder at Westrop
School on a Tuesday morning between 8am
and 11am.

\. J

left with a hands-off approach to see if she could
survive on her own. This left her in a very critical
condition. No doctor was available that night to
intubate her due to the number of poorly babies in the
unit. In desperation, and in an attempt to save her life,
the nurses looking after Olivia borrowed a CPAP
machine being used on another baby. Both babies
survived, thankfully. Had there been enough CPAP
machines available that day Olivia’s condition would
not have deteriorated as it did and nurses would have
been spared this awful dilemma.

“As parents we could not bear the thought of this
happening to another child or family and wish to
raise money by completing the Three Peaks Challenge
this summer to purchase more CPAP machines or
Optiflow devices for the GWH Children’s Unit. These
will aid the battle against the increasing number of
respiratory illnesses that have proven to be fatal to
those most vulnerable!”

All money raised from the challenge will be donated to

the Children’s Unit at the Great
Western Hospital. If you feel able to E E
support the girls you can contribute
through Jennifer’s GoFundMe page by 1
scanning the QR code or by searching
‘Jennifer Chappell Olivia’s Fight" E
To advertise in
The Highworth Link contact

deb.hodgson@tiscali.co.uk
or visit www.highworthlink.co.uk

www.highworthlink.co.uk



_ BUILDING SERVICES
| EST. 1993

FRIENDLY AND RELIABLE
STERVGEYINGRYDINER

« ALL TYPES OF DRIVEWAYS

. PATIOS

. FENCING

. TURFING

. SHED BASES

. FOUNDATIONS & BRICKWORK

. DRAINAGE/CONCRETING

« ALL TYPES OF GROUNDWORKS

FREE NO OBLIGATD

QUOTATIONS

CALL 01367 243053 MOB 07767 241301
EMAIL: INFO.DOWELLLANDSCAPING @ GMAIL.COM

£

FIND US: @MJDOWELLLANDSCAPINGANDBUILDINGSERVICES

specialising in manufacture, supply  ~ %"
and installation of bespoke high- ~ §

quality joinery.

With over 20 years experience,
Garrards Limited welcome the
opportunity to undertake a
bespoke, tailored service - designed
and built specifically to suit the
home and lifestyle of each client,
bringing your ideas to life.

1y

07854 509887

peter@garrardsltd.co.uk
www.garrardsltd.co.uk

" M.J DOWELL LANDSCAPING &

Ask AMS

Do | need to pay tax on rental
income?

If you have net rental income on which you'll
have tax to pay, (rent minus expenses) then you
must register for a Self-Assessment tax return
and keep a record of your rental income and
‘allowable’ expenses (you can find out what they
are here www.gov.uk/renting-out-a-property/
paying-tax).

If the rent is lower than the personal allowance of
£12,570-2024/25 (and you have no other
income), you will not pay income tax. But if the
gross rental income exceeds £10,000, or the net
rental income exceeds £2,500, then HMRC will
still require a tax return. If you make a loss on the
rental, it is still a good idea to complete a Tax
Return so that you can record the loss, carry it
forward, and maybe reduce your tax in a later
year.

Peter Bromiley ACA

01793 818400

" ICAEW
2 YouTube 0 m j CHARTERED
www.ams-accountancy.co.uk <= ACCOUNTANTS BEESGULLE

www.highworthlink.co.uk



fridaysmjuy

BEZ (from Happy Mondavs) - FatBoy Tim
Alpha Circle

saturday an;uy

Black Eyed Peaz -  DJ Paul carroll
sSugar NMotown (S her Soul Brothers)
UKey Dukes - Pretty CGreen - Seven77's
Tavior Swift Tribute - Jordan Marvell
Double Helix - North Wiltshire Rock Choir

events & attractions

Topsy Turwy Cycle Circuit - Stall holders
Circus sKkills workshops - Fairground
Quality food & drink - England Fan 2one
Small Kids chillout area - Kids activities




COMMUNITY

New Recycling Scheme at The Hub Shrivenham

Our main goal is to help the note this recycling scheme is only for
community reduce and reuse as much individuals and residential households.

ible when it com lastic. I
:IS pwosvsﬂ: :’w re |‘th(: tehs 'icoit”) astic The success of The Hub so far has enabled
owever, wearea ‘a ethatits ~ Sustainable Shrivenham to fund this
currently a fact of life that we end up . .
X . scheme but donations, when possible, are
with plastic waste so we are always on

he lookout f lei Pl VETY welcome as they will allow us to
the 00, out for Wa?’s to re':cyc € |t'ems continue to provide and maybe extend this
that might otherwise go in the bin.

service to the community.
With that in mind, we are delighted to announce that
we have been able to fund a new recycling scheme at the Blister Pack Recycling Scheme so there will no
The Hub. longer be a charge to our customers. As always, a

You can now bring the following items for recycling: small donation if and when you can will help to keep
it going.

In further good news, we are now also able to fund

« (CDsand DVDs, including cases.
We have also been working hard to make our recycling

«  Empty toothpaste tubes.
Py P drop off as simple as possible to use and the space

+ Empty beauty product containers. (Only now includes information of many local recycling
containers that do not have the ‘widely schemes and where you can access them. Please do
recycled’symbol. These can go in your come along and find out more. We are open
green bin.) Wednesday and Friday, 10am to 4pm, and Saturday

To help us make sure we only send the correct items, from 9am to 2pm. You'll find us on the High Street,

please hand to a member of staff for checking. Please Shrivenham.

New Head for Warneford School

In last month’s LINK Magazine we shared the sad
news that Mr. Andy Steele is to depart Warneford
School, leaving his role as headteacher at the end
of the school year. Time doesn’t stand still and
we're thrilled to announce that a new head has
been recruited. Miss Sophie Hesten will begin the
new school year in September as Academy
Principal of the High School.

Sophie is currently Vice Principal at Lydiard Park Academy which,
along with Warneford and a number of other local schools, forms
The Park Academies Trust (TPAT). With over 25 years of education
experience, coupled with her work within TPAT, she already knows
Warneford School well.

A recent letter from the Interim CEO of TPAT, James Nicholson,
explained:

“[Miss Hesten] looks forward to continuing with an ambitious
programme for the school, aiming to reach even higher levels of
attainment and standards while respecting what makes Highworth
Warneford a wonderful and unique school.”

We look forward to getting to know Miss Hesten and wish Mr. Steele
well in his new adventures.

www.highworthlink.co.uk 9



COMMUNITY

Buscot and Coleshill National Trust

By the time you read this, bluebell season at
Badbury Wood will be over for another year. It's been
lovely to welcome so many people who enjoy the
beautiful blue glow of the flowers in amongst the
trees.

On Saturday 29 June, we will be on the Highworth
Podium to show what we have on offer at Coleshill and
the wider estate and chat with local people. In April’s
LINK Magazine, | mentioned about finding out what

you want and how we can best serve

the local communities. This will be

your chance to share your thoughts

(there will be more opportunities if

you can't make it). From regular dog

walkers to occasional visitors, National
community groups to those whomay  Trst
never have been here; we want to

know what you would like to see or what would
encourage you to visit.

Another date for your diary later in the
year is the weekend of 12 and 13
October. Coleshill is inviting you to a
1940s weekend. If you would like to dress
in period-appropriate costume, there is
plenty of time to get your outfit together.
. More information on the event will follow
in the next few months.

Take care and see you soon.

Sarah Hannis,

Senior Volunteering and

Community Officer
buscotandcoleshill@nationaltrust.org.uk

Learn, Laugh and Live with Swindon u3a

Do you enjoy music? Do you sing or play an
instrument? Or would you like to?

The u3a, an organisation for people no longer in full-
time employment, has a variety of interest groups
where you can get together with like-minded people
to enjoy making music. Perhaps you play the ukulele,
or want to learn. If so, you could join one of several
ukulele groups.

If you are interested in hand bell ringing you would
enjoy Merribells. Sue said, “I'd never done anything like
this before but wanted to try something new. You have
to really concentrate while you're playing so you can't
worry about anything else! It's a great feeling to play
as part of a group.”

The u3a singers meet fortnightly to sing popular songs
together. Everyone is welcome and there's plenty of
fun to be had along the way. Ken Stimson, the group
organiser, said, “Singing is known to be good for you
and it's even better if you can do it in good company.

We are not a choir — we just enjoy the pleasure of
singing together.”

Folk music is well represented by the folk singing
group and by Merrifolk who play folk music together.
Or perhaps you are a guitar player and would like to
join the guitar group.

If you would rather just listen to music there are
groups devoted to classical music, musicals, rock, and
jazz. The concertgoers organise trips to concerts in the
area throughout the year. The musicals group meet in
each other’s homes to watch and discuss musicals and
also go out to see live performances.

The music groups are just some of the many types of
activities the u3a offers. For a full list of the 130+
groups, and more information about the u3a and how
to join, please visit www.swindonu3a.org.uk or 'phone
the office on 01793 614629 between 10am and noon
on Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.

10 www.highworthlink.co.uk



A (harity (oncert

KX stMichaels & All Angels Church
* x A36] * nghworth * SNé 7NA Drrs

. 30/”

~ Saturday June 29th 7-00pm
Special t:
the inqa”?;ejj BATH@\

HIGHWORTH= SHRIVENHAM +~d NORTH SWINDON
gootafiernoon CHSHRS

7{9’(‘% £1 0 TO ORDER TICKETS

Visit : gac.ticketlight.co.uk
Tickets will be on sale onthe door  or call 0844 8889991
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COMMUNITY

Highworth Historical Society and The Great Exhibition

On Wednesday 26 June we welcome R I
Michael Gilbert, renowned speaker and )
London guide, for his illustrated talk on
London 1851 and the Great Exhibition.

The Great Exhibition of 1851 was probably
the most successful, memorable and
influential cultural event of the 19th century.
With Prince Albert’s energetic patronage and
Joseph Paxton'’s gigantic pre-fabricated
building of iron and glass, Hyde Park was,
from May to October 1851, filled with over
six million visitors who were able to view
over 100,000 exhibits. When it closed it had
generated a vast profit of £186,000;
approximately £24.5 million today.

For those new to the town we meet at St

Michael’s Hall on Lechlade Road. The doors
open at 7pm and the talk starts at 7:30pm. Visitors are
always welcome for a charge of £3 - cash only please.

If you need more information contact Jayne Stephens
on 07583 928277.

Highworth Scouts Call for Volunteers

Without leaders, trustees and volunteers, Scouts in
Highworth would not be able to continue and flourish.
We are looking for volunteers to join us and help ensure

that the Beaver, Cub and Scout packs can continue to run.

As part of the Big Help Out, on Saturday 8 June we are
having an open morning at the Scout Hut to get some jobs
done and also look to get people into volunteering to
support Scouting in Highworth into the future. We would
love to see you there. Please look at the Highworth Scout
Website for more information:
https://highworthscouts.org.uk/events

Our Beaver, Cub and Scout leader teams are vital in
providing Scouting activities to the children of Highworth.
As a registered charity, 1st Highworth Scout Group also
has a committee of trustees whose role it is to support the
group lead volunteer and section leader teams. There are
also a whole host of smaller jobs, from cleaning to grounds
maintenance and managing subscriptions etc., that are
done by volunteers to ensure that Scouting can continue
in Highworth.

Alternatively, if you are interested in supporting 1st
Highworth Scout Group in any other capacity, please
contact me at Phil.Kruse@highworthscouts.org.uk.

Phil Kruse

o r
wY%

Eco Tip from Weigh It Up

The Big Plastic Count results are in and they
show that a whopping 1.7 billion pieces of
plastic are thrown away weekly in UK.
Greenpeace and Everyday Plastic - who
performed the research - says the UK
throws away more plastic per person than
any other country in the world, barring the
US. The most commonly counted plastic
items thrown away were packaging for
snacks, fruit and vegetables. By reusing
packaging or buying non-packaged goods
you could contribute to a drastic reduction
of this figure.

12 www.highworthlink.co.uk



. REQUEST A FREE COPY
" OF OUR NEW
2024-2025
UK & EUROPEAN
HOLIDAY BROCHURE

Includes Winter breaks, Christmas
& New Year through to early 2025.

HOME PICKUP & DROP OFF
SERVICE ON HOLIDAYS 4 DAYS &
OVER FOR HIGHWORTH AREA!

HIGHWORTH & DISTRICT
* Trustpilot LION CLUBS

h?‘ BN

Vehicle damaged?
Don't delay, repair it today

» Bumper Scuffs? » Paint Scratches?

ChipsAway

CHARITY SHOP

) Alloy Repair? in Newburgh Place
‘L'. -— —

Open: Tues - Fri 9.00am - 4.00pm
Sat 9.00am - 1.00pm
Help us to help others by donating your
good quality unwanted items of

Call “'m online w for your FREE estimate Clothing, Bric-a-brac, Toys and

small items of Furniture.
Unit 3, Central Trading Estate, Signal Way, Swindon, SN3 1PD S =
Ve

07841096883 | 01793 881883 A r?‘
www.chipsaway.co.uk/swindon . ,::%w

www.highworthlink.co.uk




HERITAGE

] BUILDING RESTORATION [

l ) = w1 O
e ]

— WORKING ALONGSIDE HISTORY se——

07790 377595

info@heritagebr.co.uk

AUTO
SERVICES

01793 296700 - 07746 525949 - Ismobilemechanic@gmail.com

_ 0ld Farm Barn, Nightingale Lane, Swindon SN3 4SL
Servicing ° Brakes ° Suspension
Cambelts ° Clutches
MOT Testing & Repairs
Diagnostics = Tyres

Cars * 4x4s * Light Commercial ~ ~M19 SWINDON 41g

MOSSINATOR®

Moss Removal & Roof Cleaning:
Brickwork Cleaning

Patio & Driveway Cleaning 5
Solar Panel & Skylight Cleaning
Installation of Bird Protection

01865 362797
info@mossinator.co.uk

creative and beautiful memorial
that reflect the uniqueness of
your loved one.

AL
-
Unit 19, Blackworth Ind Est, Highworth, SN6 7TNA ]

| OIT93 766 138 | M: 07532 032 054

windenmemorials.co.uk
www.swindonmemorials.co.uk

Commercial and domestic
work undertaken
FELLING | PRUNING
STUMP GRINDING
HEDGE TRIMMING
TOPIARY | PLANTING
WOODLAND MANAGEMENT

OF Ih}lj

TREES

TREE SURGERY

Free consultations Please contact Richard on:
throughout the 07971310619 0r 01793 791722
Wiltshire area B &4  email:

. info@topofthetrees.co.uk

& LEAK STOPPER

For all your plumbing maintenance

B i

Work undertaken — Leaking Taps » Central Heating Systems
Moving Radiators * Showers * Blocked Drains « Ball Valves
Cold Water Tanks » Hot Water Cylinders + Bathroom Suites
All Pipe Work... And much more
Competitive Rates - Fast Response - Excellent Customers Service
Reliable - No call out charge - No hidden extras
24 How evmerg cafl oul Oove T wanl e 1S oo fole

Call Dave - 01367 253012 Email /smithytafT@gmail.com
Mobile - 07852 558759 Web Site f'www.plumber-leak-stopper.counk

VEAVT_E’S “Getting you
WHEELS around

Highworth,
t R AMNSEFERS ,
& 07 400 400 316 2nd beyond.

For further information about prices, and
services offered, or to make a booking, go to:

bookings@vealeswheelstransferssom
or www.vealeswheelstransferg€om
or call 07 400 400 316

Down to ‘Earth

Garden Maintenance Ltd
Grass Cutting, Planting, Landscaping,
Tree surgery. Paths & Patios laid.
Fences & Walls put up & repaired
Hedges planted & pruned
Mowers sharpened & Serviced.
Rubbish removed.
No Job Too Small; Free Quotes & Estimates
PHONE GORDON & EMMA WHITE
(01285) 810445 or (07971) 668912

www.highworthlink.co.uk



COMMUNITY

Warneford Fundraising Success for SDASS

Talented musicians at

“We'd like to say a big

Highworth Warneford
School have raised £121
for Swindon Domestic
Abuse Support Service
(SDASS) which will help
support families fleeing
domestic abuse in the
Swindon area.

An idea dreamed up by
vocalist Ruby, this special
free lunchtime concert was
held by Double Helix, a
rock band of Year 10 pupils
including vocalists; Ruby
and Evie; Adiyath,
Alessandro, and Alex on guitars; Albert on drums; and
Jhomer and Archer on bass. In addition to the
lunchtime concert, generous attendees dropped
donations for SDASS into buckets at two school-wide
shows open to pupils and their families.

James Hanson, Head of Music at Highworth Warneford
School, explained, “We hold a lot of charity concerts
here at Warneford and when Ruby asked to dedicate a
gig to SDASS we were very happy to help. Music is a
big thing at the school. We hold two or three gigs a
term as well as a big annual concert and most of our
performances have a charity attached to them.
Anyone can play at one of our gigs, from our more
nervous Year 7 performers to our experienced Year 11s,
and we have a great range of styles too, from classical
and rock to musical theatre.”

Mr Hanson presented the cheque to Charlotte Gibbon,
Victim Services Manager at SDASS. Charlotte said,

D.G.Home Improvements Ltd

FROM PATIOS TO
GARAGE / LOFT CONVERSIONS
Fencing, Flooring, Wood/Tile, Kitchens,

Windows, Doors, Wood/UPVC,
Gardens, Painting/Decorating

Call Dave: 30 yrs professional experience

01793 762314/ 07714770374
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B
James Hanson presenting theleNegue to Charlotte.Gibbon

thank you to the pupils
and families at Warneford
School who donated their
money at these concerts.
Donations like these go a
long way to make a
difference to the families
we support in the refuge
and in the community; in
helping them escape and
recover from domestic
abuse”

Ifyou need advice for
yourself or a friend relating
c to Domestic Abuse, call the
confidential 24/7 Helpline, which is always answered by
an Advisor,on 01793 610610.

Success at the Scout Quiz

20 teams took part in the 2024 renewal of The
Scout Quiz and it was another great evening!

This year’s winners were The Toddletons -
congratulations to Mark and Mandy Saddleton,
and Andy and Sue Tollington. The runners up
were The Louts, with MI7 in third place. It was
great to see five new teams taking part and we
hope to see you again next year.

Thanks to the generous sponsorship of Simpsons
Cars (again), the evening raised just under £600
for Scout funds.

David Roblin

Dandelion

Making money make sense for you

B Investments, Pensions & Inheritance Tax
planning
B Mortgages / Remortgages*/ Equity Release

LYl ite @ M Life Insurance / Income Protection
&Andy Carter B Will writing and LPAs parate Company)
32 High Street,
Highworth,
SN6 7AQ

01793
765153




COMMUNITY

Westrop Choir go to Wembley!

On Wednesday 20 March, 28
members of the KS2 (Key Stage 2)
choir made their way to Wembley
Arena for the Voice in a Million
(VIAM) event. This concert is an
annual event which raises
awareness of adoption and
fostering and over 6000 school
children took part this year.

On arrival in London we had a quick
photo, lunch at TGI Fridays and then
found our seats in the arena for a
practice and sound check with the
other schools taking part. All
participating children wore the same
VIAM T-shirt and sang several pop
songs which were chosen for their
relevance and entertainment value.

The concert started at 7:15pm with a
banner parade and three of our Year

TRRFATT L

6 children held our Westrop banner,
o walking onto the stage and through
- | . thecrowds.The audience, made up
of 6000 parents, relatives and
friends, were seated on either side of
the arena in tiered galleries so they
could get the best view of the
children performing below. There
was even a performance from Sweet
Love, a new British girl band who
have recently toured with S Club 7.

The concert finished at 10pm, so
by the time we arrived back at
Westrop it was 12:45am. Although
this was a long day it really was
worth taking part in “The world’s
most spectacular school concert!
Well done Westrop Choir.

Claire Kruse

The Well at Watchfield (and Shrivenham!)

This title will be familiar to those in the villages
mentioned, and | am grateful to now introduce the
Highworth area to the work of The Well.

We have quite a large armed services community in
the Vale serving, retired, and families too. Amongst
that community are those who have been badly
affected by armed conflict; that damage might include
bereavement, physical wounding or mental health
issues. Armed Forces medical and welfare services, the
NHS and service charities all contribute to tackling this
familiar and widespread aftermath of war - their
tireless service is warmly acknowledged. The Well
simply complements their work.

These organisations focus on their own areas of
expertise, whether it's Help for Heroes, an army

Join Us for &=
Tea{‘._?r Cake (=

in aid of Prospect Hospice
St Michael’s Church Room (Behind the Church)
2nd Wednesday of every month

2.00 - 4.00pm

physiotherapist, an NHS surgeon, Combat Stress or a
community psychiatric nurse. They mostly concentrate
on the healing of war wounds inflicted on both bodies
and minds. Whilst combat trauma, PTSD and moral
injury are widely regarded as problems of mental ill-
health, The Well is a resource for understanding,
refreshing and renewing wounded spirits.

The rationale is based on the fact that we all have a
spirit. Our spirit appreciates art, beauty, love and
creation, and includes our unique conscience — our
innate ability to sense right from wrong. It is not only
so-called religious people who talk about spirit and
The Well is not directly connected to church; in fact, we
are currently meeting in a pub! We are not a charity, an
organisation or a website. We are just a regular
gathering of like-minded people who have some
armed forces connections... and wounded spirits
which need a degree of healing. The warmth,
camaraderie, understanding and banter of this
militarily-savvy, well-qualified group has already
proved its worth.

If you would like to know more or learn arrangements
for future meetings, please contact me via email at
jeremyclare@hotmail.com.

Jeremy Clare

16 www.highworthlink.co.uk



In Beurion & AVELUry

Great news!! Summer School is back in Y Courses are 4 days; Tuesday to Friday.
Bourton and Avebury. .
* Each day will commence at 2pm - 6pm,

Join our wonderful teacher Dean at our ot
except Wednesdays which will commence

Bourton Pool (SN6 8HZ) and the Blue

at 10am - 2pm.
Lagoon (SN4 9NW). P
Due to the success of the previous years we have put * The cost of the course is £60 for 4 x 30
together a series of short courses to continue minute lessons - sibling discount applies.

developing your swim skills over the summer holidays. A
i ) ) . We have limited places on the
Each class is 30 mins and is the usual price of £15

with sibling discount for additional children booked. following sessions:

We will be teaching at our Bourton and Avebury pools 30 July - 2 August at Bourton

~These pools give the children the opportunity to 6 - 9 August at Bourton

gain confidence in the bigger and deeper pools, but .

both have shallow ends for beginners too. 13- 16 August at Biue Lagoon
20 - 23 August at Blue Lagoon

We have found that the benefits of swimming
consistently every day, in small groups, make great

progress with their confidence, water skills and stroke Slots will be allocated on a first come first served
= * technique. The Swim Eng!and basis. Secure yours quic € the benefs of
i stages that each child is working Our summer iIntensive ses with Dean

towards can be completed and
work started on the next level.
will liaise with your child's

* Please apply via EMAIL ONLY to *
swimstarsoffice@yahoo.com

50 we can manage the process smoothly with
your preferred dates and the level your child is

T: 01793 329898 M: 07737 505243 WWW.SWIMSTARS.ORG.UK
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THE HIGHWORTH CLINIC

R.B.POPE B.Sc.(0OST), D.O.,M.A.O.
C.S.OPENSHAW D.B.Ch. M.P.S.Pract

Qualified Practitioners, Treating Physical,
Muscular & Chiropody Problems.

For Appointments Tel (01793) 763752

First Floor, 15 Sheep St. Highworth SN6 7AA

T ! : \
Sranklin . /f%/m«r/}v 4] E.Z(f/.

Unit 14, Blackworth Industrial Estate, Highworth SN6 TNA
Independent
BRAMM registered * Licenced Memorial Mason

B Free Quotations Wine
£ - - - - yamper ]
), veen 01793 766715 . tem
BRAMM| pauk@franklinme moriakooom .':_f?w”f:\%:‘.
. —  Brochure available or home visits 2 3
= R can be arranged N

¢ '."'rrnw-?! and referbishing existing r.w-rm.-:'.;;h’;
www.franklinmemorials.com

Small electric powered boats )
and cruisers for 2-4 hours. 5
Larger electric and motor cruisers S’
for full day hire, holidays and short breaks.
Book online or give us a call then collect
your craft from Buscot, Brandy Island

SN7 8DA.

Mo experience needed, we give you instruction
before you depart

COTSWOLD
BOAT HIRE

n®

For Boat Hire information visit our website,
book online, phone
or drop us an email.

Office: 01793 354079
Mobile: 07947 993784

Email: info@cotswoldboat.co.uk gf::;;e:cﬂ(;::gi"m i
Web: www.cotswoldboat.co.uk the office.

For Boat Sales,
Moorings, Marine

Interested in
becoming a Trustee?

if in

tal health dif

We are keen to hear from anyone who has a couple of flexible
hours a week to help out and can attend one monthly meeting.
Please get in touch whatever your professional
background. If you have some time to volunteer,
we'd love to hear from you.

T:01793 782999
www.rootandbranch.info

home
stairlifts

14

Would a stairlift
make your life easier?

DID YOU KNOW...

You can rent or buy a stairlift from us to
suit most stair cases. We are a local company,
with over 20 years' of experience in the industry.

s

General Handyman

Locally based in Highworth
NO JOB TOO SMALL

Would you like to know more?
Please call us on 07517 392118
or email us at info@home-stairlifts.co.uk

www.home-stairlifts.couk

« Painting & Decorating -

« CeramicTiling « Carpentry -
(Sorry, no gas or electric enquiries)

Call Bob on

bobfixeditforme52@gmail.com !—/‘

Isis Chimney Care

Brush and vac chimney sweep
Certificates issued
Fully insured
Bird guards supplied and fitted
Solid fuel appliances installed

Call Ali Swainston :
07729 834 864
www.isischimneycare.co.uk
Registered with Hetas

Accredited by:
www.guildofmasterchimneysweeps.co.uk

RES

« No call out charge

All Plumbing & Heating
* Repairs, Maintenance
« Upgrades
« Bathroom Installations
Call or email today to discuss your needs

and receive a free estimate!

01793764815 07711327585

enquiries@rowlandsenergysolutions.co.uk
www.rowlandsenergysolutions.co.uk  Highworth SN6 7AU

www.highworthlink.co.uk



COMMUNITY

Scarecrow Trail is a Success!

The annual 1st Highworth Scouts Easter Scarecrow Trail was
held between Saturday 1 April and Sunday 16 April on the
theme of ‘Animated Film"

Many thanks to everyone who provided a scarecrow to make the
trail possible. In particular, we would like to thank Visit Highworth,
The Saracens Head and Allen and Harris for selling the trail maps.
In addition, the Scouts would also like to thank: Print Clever for
printing the trail sheets for free; Andrews Quality Meats;
Highworth Emporium; The Highworth; Bloomfields Deli and
Weigh it Up, all for donating the prizes.

The Scarecrow Trail is organised by 1st Highworth Scouts with all
funds raised going to support the Beavers, Cubs and Scouts of
Highworth. This year we managed to raise over £500. The prize for
most popular scarecrow, as voted by people taking part, was for
‘Despicable Me' Congratulations.

Finally, thank you to everyone who bought a trail map, | hope you
enjoyed it. We will be back next Easter with a new theme.

Summer Madness at Highworth

Flower Club

On Thursday 6 June, 7:30pm, Warneford School, we will be joined by
Denise Jones who will talk to us on the theme of ‘Summer Madness.

Denise is a creative designer and floral artist with over 30 years’ experience
and her intriguing title promises floral magic.

We hope you will join us in the school hall. Doors open 7pm with plenty of
space for parking in the school car park. Visitors welcome at a fee of £5.
Please contact Michele for more information on 07798 817249 or see our
website: www.highworthflowerclub.co.uk

Domqstic

DOMESTIC|  (}(qSly Q(Onumcnlal Sculptor of Maﬂborougll

'Wo# APPLIANCE REPAIRS

We repair Washing Machines, Washer Dryers,
Tumble Dryers, Dishwashers, Fridge Freezers,
Ovens, Extractor Hoods and Cookers

* Fast, Reliable & Friendly Services
* Fixed Labour Fee/No Hidden Charges
* Over 20Years’ Experience

1. 07950 181701

applianceworl

Renovations IRAMM,.
Additional Inscriptions Vit our Website
Email info@misly.co.uk

Memorial Studio: 33 Morley Street, Swindon, Wiltshire, SN1 156
" Telephone 01793 511008 -
Open by appointment only Monday to Saturday ‘and evenings'
Workshop and Studio
Pelham Court, London Marlborough, Wiltshire. SN 2AG
" Telephone 01672 516797 %
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COMMUNITY

Thinking Local, Thinking Samaritans

As the seasons change, your
local Samaritans branch is
asking you to donate pre-
loved items to their shop in
Swindon'’s Curtis Street rather
than using Vinted or Depop.

Donating locally is a great way of supporting your
local Samaritans branch as well as recycling your great
quality clothes and bric-a-brac, ensuring many more
happy memories are created by our customers when
they buy something you've loved and donated!

Happily, you can also increase the value of your
donations through gift aid at no cost to you if you are
a UK taxpayer. Please ask us for a form.

Swindon & District Samaritans need to raise all our
own running costs and all the money we raise is spent
locally by providing our free listening service for
anyone who needs a safe place to talk, as well as
raising awareness and recruiting volunteers
throughout our community. Check out our website to
find out more.

As one of our customers recently said, “l understand
that by supporting this great shop I am also helping
Samaritans to listen to anyone who is struggling, and
this means a lot to me!”

Just £5 can fund a call - a call which could save a life -
and at Samaritans we believe that every life lost to
suicide is a tragedy. Our vision is that fewer people die
by suicide.

To advertise in
the Highworth Link contact
deb.hodgson@tiscali.co.uk
or visit www.highworthlink.co.uk

rl/ "ttt t ottt e et b e .0 . & 1
-~ Looking for new interests, new facesand greatcompany
i during the day iit,” 4

L oo o Wighworth Afy e,,,;;" 2
X @@e 1Wednesday

X of every month @ 2.15pm ’:
<. TheTown Council Communityroom .

& & & & & & & & & & & & & & & & & & & 4
’ s .. 2. 0.0. 0. 0. 0.0 0

SAMARITANS

Every ten seconds, Samaritans
responds to a call for help
without judgment or pressure.
We won't give advice or tell
anyone what to do but we will
explore feelings and give our undivided attention and
empathy to help reduce distress and despair.

We're here every hour of every day of the year for
anyone who needs someone to listen to them,
whatever they're going through. Your help can make
all the difference.

Maggie Gill, Listener

T:01793 526430

E: swindon@samaritans.org

W: www.samaritans.org/branches/swindon

How bad are bananas? Seriously, we know that
everything we touch has a carbon footprint,
from a humble fruit to a kitchen appliance, a
night away or even a bank account. And as we
see more and more exceptional floods, storms
and heatwaves around the globe, people are
asking how they can play a positive role in
preventing the climate getting worse. Are the
products we buy produced locally? How is it
packaged? Has it been transported by
airfreight? What is it made of?

John Ranford, a trained Carbon Literacy speaker,
will help us navigate these issues in a visual and
interactive way. He'll draw on the bestselling
book, ‘How Bad are Bananas’ by Mike Berners-
Lee, with plenty of examples and there will be a
chance to discuss with others what actions are
difficult and what are the ‘quick wins'

These events are not just talks — they also focus
on our own experiences. So whatever ways
you've adapted to be more planet-friendly, we'd
like to hear of them too.

But if you're wanting to know exactly how bad -
or good — bananas are, come along on Tuesday
18 June to Highworth Methodist Church, SN6
7AD, at 7:30pm.

20 www.highworthlink.co.uk



Want to move
from Sage to Xero?

Let us be'your guide

Xero offers significant benefits to you and your
business but transferring from your old accounting
system can be a daunting process, that's why we
developed our Migration Service to help you on your
Xero journey.

Book your free
one hour online chat

With our dedicated team we will bring across your
data records, set up bespoke reports and include
initial training to ensure a seamless transition to
your new software.

Book yourself in for a no obligation chat on how R oring with
we can help streamline your business with Xero.

Xelo SR

ACCOUNTS | BOOKKEEPING | TAX | BUSINESS ADVICE

01793 380375 = NN

www.thenumbercrunchers.cloud HERE Ve REO DY COUNTS
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Sage is the Colour of Beauty

Sage Beauty is an exclusive, by-appointment-only service offering a range of 4 - : g
treatments and is run by local entrepreneur Natalie Mundy. e - e

Open exclusively from Thursday to Sunday, Natalie offers a calming and peaceful Brows - Nails - Lashes - Piercings
experience in her elegant Highworth beauty studio. Clients can expect a first-

class appointment, whether looking for piercings, manicures, lashes, brow FResa BookiNG : Sage Beauty
lamination or even semi-permanent makeup. Appohm\unt only - Call Natalie

hworth 07710 657040

S «d

' -

Semi-permanent Makeup
Facesook : Sage Beauty - INSTAGRAM : Sagebeauty_nm

A recent client stated, “Natalie is an amazing lady!!! Nothing is too much trouble Rl e gt
and she will go the extra mile in order to make things perfect! | had the

@9

@deaconsjewellers

"-;;h:-u-‘.ltt‘-.a.l JUE0-magan

permanent combination brows done and was absolutely thrilled with the result! | would
recommend Natalie at Sage Beauty in a heartbeat.” (GF)

Natalie goes out of her way to make clients feel comfortable, going the extra mile to
accommodate their needs. As one client explained, “Natalie was brilliant because | had to
have my head elevated throughout due to my neurological disability. She figured out a
way to safely and comfortably do it, which was great. She is a lovely calming lady,
explaining everything while answering all your questions!” (SR)

You can find Sage Beauty across social media (Facebook: Sage Beauty, or Instagram:
Sagebeauty_nm) and make an appointment through Fresha Booking (Sage Beauty), or
directly with Natalie on 07710 657040.

Item featured
subject to stock

availability

Deacon & Son (SwinpoN) Ltp ..
Established 1848 .
®

11-15 Wood Street, Old Town, Swindon, SN1 4AN  Tel: 01793 522072 /527530
Email: swindon(@deacons-jewellers.com  www.deacons-jewellers.com

44-45 High Street, Marlborough, SN8 1HQ  Tel: 01672 519955
Email: marlborough@deacons-jewellers.com
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COMMUNITY

Forget-Me-Not Café

The April Forget-Me-Not Café
welcomed both Annamaria
Marone Kiss and Angharad Caton
to another great event.

Annamaria ran Love To Move, a
seated exercise session, which was
enthusiastically enjoyed by most.
Annamaria regularly runs sessions
of Love To Move for us at the
Community Centre on the second Wednesday of each
month. These are free to attend. Please contact
lovetomove.highworth@gmail.com or
call Ruth on 07970 543423, or Annamaria
on 07771 853337, for more information.

Angharad, the Missing Persons
Coordinator with Wiltshire Police, told us
about the new Dementia Safeguarding
Wristband project. It provides a free-of-
charge wristband which contains a

&
“ uniquecodeand @ 3 :“ﬁﬁ g

microchip so that & M <
carers or?amily * 3
members can load it
with key information about the

wearer, including their name, age,
and the town or village they are

from, as well as next-of-kin details.

The bands can be scanned by a
smartphone and the information on the chip will then
be displayed on that phone. You don't need an app to
scan the band. If the wearer is found by a
member of the public and appears lost or
vulnerable, that member of the public
can scan the band and contact the noted
next-of-kin.

For more information on the wristband,
please contact Angharad at
missingpersons@wiltshire.police.uk,

Westrop School Say Thank You to B&Q

Some staff from B&Q came to volunteer at Westrop
Primary School for around five hours in the Easter
holidays. They did great work with our site manager
by re-positioning
our forest school
sign and planting
some beautiful
plants around it.

They also setup a
memorial area for
Mrs. Tracey Simpson,

Westrop
Nursery

| /
“/

a teaching assistant at the school who sadly died last
year. We now have a lovely bench and planters along
with a plaque to remember her.

We are very grateful
for the time given by
B&Q staff members

and for the very kind
donations of plants,
planters, and bench.

Claire Kruse

P

At Westrop Nursery we follow the curiosity ‘apoach, our rooms are calm
and neutral, encouraging us to create the ‘thinkers & doers’ of the future.

Our learning environment is full of meaningful and mindful spaces that put the child at the centre of every activity.
Children will benefit greatly learning through play and become confident, curious and self-motivated to learn.
Highly qualified staff team with a wealth of experience ® Government Funding for 2, 3 and 4 year old

We offer dedicated early years wrap around care from 8.00am to 5.00pm

Contact: Westrop Primary & Nursery School
Telephone: 01793 762897 Email: nursery@westrop.swindon.sch.uk Website: www.westropprimaryschool.co.uk
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ARTS

Visit Highworth Arts Festival

fin R

HIGHW

We are pleased to announce that we will
be holding an art exhibition from 19 to 22
June featuring the work of local artists
and sculptors.

Saturday 22 June is the main festival day
when there will be a series of events
including workshops and demonstrations
for both children and adults, as well as family activities
on the Podium. There will also be Storytime with
internationally renowned author Neil Griffiths. These
activities are for all ages and promise to be very
entertaining — something not to be missed. To round
off the festival there will be a barbecue and quiz at The
Highworth. Come along to test your little grey cells!

As part of the festival, we would also like to introduce
the first Visit Highworth Arts Trail. The Highworth
Camera Club and Highworth Artists’ Society have
created original art works featuring book titles; all you
have to do is guess what the title is or match the work
to the correct title - the choice is yours. This is on
display from Monday 17 June until Sunday 30 June in
windows along the High Street, with a prize for the
winning entry picked at random. Free trail sheets will

Highworth Camera Club

At April's meeting we welcomed David Rutter FRPS
(Fellow of the Royal Photographic Society).

David talked us through some of his work and showed
us an interesting range of images taken in and around
London Underground and street photography. He
talked about the use of several different images that
are then edited together for a composite final image.

The Fog by Kevin O'Donoghue

T
ORTH

be available in Visit Highworth so pop in
and collect yours.

Now that the better weather is here it's a
good time to take one of our Wildlife Walks
with (or without!) a camera. Neil, from Neil
George Photography and current chair of
Highworth Camera Club, is a wildlife
photographer with over forty years’ experience. He is
an avid wildlife spotter and has a vast knowledge of
wildlife, both native and visiting, to the British Isles.
Come with your camera for advice on wildlife
photography or join us to see what you can spot.
However, if pavements and history are more to your
liking, then you could take one of our guided town
tours. Take a pleasant stroll around the town and
discover its fascinating history.

The craft centre is open with new and interesting
pieces from local artists and makers. The Highworth
Museum also has a new exhibition featuring Garry
Douel Pottery. Pop in to have a look.

Helen Lacey, Centre Manager
T:01793 764440
E: info@visithighworth.co.uk

His interesting work can be seen on his website at
www.davidrutterphotography.com.

The club’s monthly competitions had members’ entries
as usual. The set subject was ‘Book Titles' so we voted
for winners and tried to guess the titles! Some of these
images will be used for this month'’s Highworth Arts
and Literature Festival to be held the week beginning
17 June with the art exhibition open from 19 to 22
June. The Camera Club and Highworth’s Artist Society
are joining forces for this event and will have pictures
around the High Street shops with a competition to
guess the book titles.

The winner of the club’s April open competition was
‘The Fog' by Kevin O’'Donoghue.‘Book Title’ winner was
Margaret Andrews whose two entries scored the same
for joint first — well done Margaret!

Our next meeting on 9 July will be an outside meeting,
venue to be arranged. If you are interested in the club’s
activities and would like more details, you can email
highworthcamclub@gmail.com.
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The Arts Society Upper
Thames June Lecture

We would be pleased to welcome you as a
visitor to our June lecture with Mark Fisher on
the subject of ‘A History of Arts Criticism from
Aristotle to Facebook’. We will meet at Lechlade
Memorial Hall on Thursday 13 June, 2pm.

In this lively lecture, author Mark Fisher will
introduce the principles of arts criticism and
show you how to put them into practice. You'll
journey from the present day into the past,
learning lessons from history about how to think
about the arts. He'll ask questions about the
place of the artist, the role of the critic, and the
ways in which all of us can discuss the art we
enjoy in a productive and creative way.

Mark Fisher is a freelance theatre critic and
feature writer based in Edinburgh and has
written about theatre since the late-1980s. He is
a theatre critic for The Guardian, a former editor
of The List magazine and a contributor to
publications all over the world. He has run
criticism workshops at schools, universities and
theatres all over the UK as well as giving sessions
as far afield as Malta, Brazil and Chile. His online
workshops have attracted participants from
South Africa, Canada, Singapore, the USA,
Germany, Italy, Ireland and the UK.

On this occasion our short AGM will be held
before the lecture. Non-members are welcome
but please arrive by 1:50pm and pay £7.50 on the
door.

7

N
Highworth Artists’ Society

Spring Exhibition

Our Spring Exhibition ran for a full week at the end of
April and it was great to see so many visitors! Thank
you to everyone who came in to see us and for so
many lovely comments about the artworks.

The exhibition was opened on preview evening by
Mayor Keith Smith who gave an entertaining opening
speech and, as official opener of the exhibition, named
his favourite painting. This was awarded to Sandra
Palmer for her pastel painting ‘Cornish Coast;
pictured here.

Editor: Read more from our Mayor

about the exhibition on page 39.

Winning artist Sandra Pdlmen

Highworth Arts and Crafts Exhibition

Monday 10 June.

www.highworthlink.co.uk

We are delighted to hear that an
exhibition is to be held featuring the
art of Ann March and Richard Harpin,
plus work by woodturner Don Webster
and potter Keith Panting.

The show will be open in the Highworth
Council Community Room from 10am
to 4pm daily, from Saturday 8 June to

Tea, coffee and delicious cakes will be
available in aid of the Prospect Hospice.

Recent works by Ann Marsh
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CHARITY & FUNDRAISING

Highworth and District Lions Club

We have been busy Lions lately
with several fundraising
events. Our Easter event on the
Podium at the Highworth
Market had good weather for
us to enjoy whilst welcoming
people to our stall for our
tombola and Name the

Bunny competition.

We also had a few stalls at the amazingly organised
Highworth May Day Festival. We had a fantastic time
seeing so many people flocking to the High Street for
a brilliant family day out of fun and supporting local
people and businesses. We enjoyed seeing so many
people at our stall trying their luck on the tombola and
snapping up the bargains we had on sale.

Our charity shop has been very busy with lots of
people buying our amazing bargains, as well as
donating fantastic items for us to be able to put on
sale. Good quality donations are always welcomed in
our shop so if you have anything youd like to donate

4 CHRISTMAS
AT WRAG BARN

Festive Lunches through out December £30PP
Party Nights from £40PP

o1 B

Various dates available in December '/ /.
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please drop it off anytime within
our opening times (Tuesday to
Friday, 9am to 4pm, Saturday,
10am to 1pm).

On that note, | would like to say a
massive thank you to all of our
fantastic charity shop volunteers
for their continued hard work

' with running the shop. You take
great pride in ensuring it always looks so beautifully
laid out and welcoming to everyone that comes in.

Here are some of the causes we have supported
recently:
- Taipei Earthquake Appeal: £1000

» Swindon Humanitarian Aid Project (Support
for vital supplies to Ukraine): £1000

+ Helping a local family through Highworth
CAP to buy a mattress: £200

Melanie Davenport
secretaryhighworthlions@gmail.com

[HERITAGE
TREE CARE

Professional Tree Surgeons

Comprehensive Service
Qualified Staff
Fully Insured

Free quotations and advice
Calllan Walding v.crort /v Arb;

01793 790210

Email: ian@heritage-treecare.co.uk
www.heritage-treecare.co.uk
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SS( 'SimpsonsCars For all your vehicle sales
and servicing needs

+ Best choice of new Subarus in the UK & All makes and model servicing from £179
with guaranteed best offers ()
©

& Excellent part exchange values given
(G) #* Collection and delivery service

(@)

# Air Conditioning re-gas

View our full range of cars and book your service/MOT at www.simpsons-cars.com

01793 767000
WWwWw.simpsons-cars.com e A T

= MITSUBISHI

infoldsimpsons-cars.com SUBARU "SR ram

sliding door wardrobes

® Over 30 years experience

® Made to measure wardrobes

® Bespoke interiors and bedroom furniture
® Large range of designs and styles

m Call for a FREE, no obligation, quotation

Visit your local showroom in Coleshill, by appointment

callpavidon 01793 861584

www.superglidewardrobes.co.uk

10% OFF When you mention the Highworth Link Magazine

www.highworthlink.co.uk
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COMMUNITY

Cotswold Farm Gardens Open Weekend

Join us on 01 and 02 June, 2pm to 5pm, for our Open Weekend in
support of the National Garden Scheme (NGS).

Cotswold Farm Gardens
is a beautiful Arts and
Crafts Cotswold garden
in a stunning location,
overlooking a quiet
valley on descending
levels with terraces
designed by Norman
Jewson in the 1930s.
Enclosed by Cotswold
stone walls and yew
hedges the garden has
year-round interest.

Highlights in June include colourful herbaceous planting, roses, alpines
and a magical bog garden.

Entrance will be £7.50 for adults, with children entering for free with a
paying adult (pre-booking available via the NGS website for the

weekend or onsite contactless payment). Tea, coffee and cakes (in aid
of the local Wi and ARocha) will be available, along with a plants sale.

Find us five miles north west of Cirencester on the A417 at Cotswold
Farm, Duntisbourne Abbots, GL7 7JS

W: www.cotswoldfarmgardens.org.uk

Evening with
Richard Digance

Once again our evening with
Richard on 20 April was a
tremendous success.

He sang some old favourites plus a
couple of new songs written this
year. The hall was packed to
capacity, even a couple from
Wotton-under-Edge came along,
and we had to disappoint a
waiting list of people hoping to
attend.

Thanks to everyone we raised a
total of £1,159 for British Heart
Foundation.

Richard is delighted to come again
next year so save the date -
Saturday 19 April 2025.
Joan Webb
British Heart Foundation

I_H_I

GRE AT WESTERN . ?cxihh:. Rt'l:iahlt: & Trustworthy
Iscreet service
| CLEARANCE |

Email: mark@greatwesternclearance.co.uk
Tel: 07734 650040 » www.greatwesternclearance.co.uk

® Your local Fast efficient house
clearance service

¢ Full or part house clearance
* Free no obligation quote
* j star google rated

* Bereavement & Probate clearance
specialists

Available for Hire:
for Parties and other events
Pilates, Yoga and other
classes currently available
for further information
contact:

Sue Marland
01793 671421

or email:
susan.marland@gmail.com

Hannington Village Hall

To advertise in
the Highworth LINK contact

deb.hodgson@tiscali.co.uk
or visit www.highworthlink.co.uk
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Well Hung Framing

by Kate Herbert
From medals and memorabilia to paintings, prints and certificates
I stock a wide range of supplies to suit all budgets and also offer
frame repairs and reglazing. Please call or email to arrange a visit
to my studio in Watchfield to discuss your requirements, with no
time pressure to make hurried decisions.

07710 348 263

bykateherbert(@gmail.com * wellhungframing.co

=) (9

ths

Lee Wilson
lee@wilsonconstruction.org.uk M: 07894 759055 T: 01793 861714

19 Barra Close, Highworth, Wiltshire, SN6 7HX

FENCING & GATES (RESIDENTIAL/SECURITY/COMMERCIAL)

DRIVEWAYS GROUNDWORK & DRAINAGE | PATIO CONCRETE BASES & RAMPS
PATHS ' PLASTERING | GENERAL MAINTENANCE (NO JOB TOO SMALL)

MINI DIGGER HIRE AND SKIP LOADER WITH DRIVER

Construction & General Builder

@.ﬁm’ﬁﬂr}(wa 5'77'7/1}?5/ & .‘7{7{5?(/\

Bathrooms, En-Suites, Cloakrooms,
Power Showers, All Wall & Floor Tiling
Free Estimates & Advice
For a friendly, veliable and efficient service call:

01793 765063 (Mobile: 07767 663560)

Qudy Belcher, 60 Queens Road, Hannington, Swindon SN6 75.9

HOME & VIDEO

TUTORING

Since 2003, from KS2 to A Level
Maths, Science, “How to Learn”
(other subjects considered)

MARK DARLING

mark@darling.co.uk

]

CHARTERED ACCOUNTANT
Alison Talbert....

Tax Returns, Company Accounts,
Book-keeping, Payroll and Excel Help

i‘ 0789 4659880 (v.y)

01793 764106 (Eve)
email: alison.talbert(@actaservices.co.uk
www.actaservices.co.uk
Mercer’s
Painting &
Decorating

ICAEW
CHARTERED
ACCOUNTANTS

HIGHWORTH

PAVING SERVICES LTD
Specialists in: A.BRADSTO N,\EQM

Block Paving, Drives, Patios, Paths,

Garden Walls, Turf Laying & Fencing

Over 25 years experience! - Call Craig on

01367 358356 or Mob: 07707 732375

www.highworthpavingservices.com

Highworth Pet Care 4

Nicola Dangerfield g

+ Licensed Home Boarding for Dogs
+ Cat care in Highworth

www.highworthpetcare.co.uk
07880 607 447 o [

“4

,-‘

J&S‘m z%;%j‘f Made to measure Curtains and Blinds # Reb
e I@fbf((ﬂ Ve

: @fumbinq & ﬂmtinq Formelyof Aoty SNG THJ

+ Gas Boiler Servicing, Repairs & Installations A

+ Gas work & Safety Certificates * Bathrooms & Showers P e,

* All Plumbing & Heating work undertaken » Power Flushing =]
Tel: 07771 822810 / 07831 718929 / 01793 978451

e-mail: daveheadandson@gmail.com

Soft Furnishings
T: 07740 371334
E: info@rebeccatye.co.uk  ® All curtain

S frrerichi with a tk
€9 rebecca tye soft furnishings o
-

FITTING SERVICE AVAILABLE @ Alteration service for existing curtains available.

www.highworthlink.co.uk



Keep your little ones swimming a
learning a valuable life skill by signing them
up to our Halo learn to swim programme.

Group Swimming Lessons: Children can learn to swim within a friendly
instructor lead group session. Lessons take place Monday-Saturday.

One to One Private Swimming Lessons: These lessons either follow the
Swim England national plan or they may just be to work on specific areas
of weakness for a short period.

All of our lessons are 30 minute sessions and run weekly all year around
(apart from two week break at Christmas). Our Halo Swim School lessons
are taken by approved Swim England qualified teachers.

www.haloleisure.org.uk

LEGALLTD :
SOLICITORS | e A\ o,
s Pearls from /
LECHLADE Only £5 » iy

High Street, GL7 3AE Bk _
01367 252644 Available until

lechlade@candrlegal.co.uk SR stocks last

FARINGDON

62 Park Road, SN7 7BZ
01367 240285
faringdon@candrlegal.co.uk

HIGHWORTH R
40 High Street, SN6 7AQ i R ]
01793 765327 o |

highworth@candrlegal.co.uk Gaany S e W ELLERS
' 4a Market Place

CANDRLEGAL.CO.UK S . Faringdon SN77HL
i . 3 Tel. 01367 244615

Tue-Sat 10-3pm

www.highworthlink.co.uk
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Scout Camp

| recently attended my first scout camp.

It was raining on the Friday and Saturday nights as well as all day
Saturday. On our first morning we had sausage and bacon baps,
then packed our lunch and went for a three-hour hike to a

trout farm.

At the trout farm, we ate lunch and fed the fish and ducks before we
went fishing. One person in my group caught a massive fish but it got
away! We all had a turn, but in the end no one caught anything so we
went to the easier section and caught lots! Whilst everyone was playing
in the park, a few of us got to gut the fish. It was very interesting and
gross at the same time. When we'd finished, we got a lift back to camp
to save the three-hour hike... it was only an 11-minute drive!

Once we were all back, we cooked the fish that we had caught -
smoked, grilled, or baked - it was delicious. | even ate an eyeball -
disgusting!

On Saturday morning we had cinnamon, apple, banana and sultana
porridge, and toast. | was told | made the best scrambled egg! Then we
packed our things up and went wall climbing, abseiling and
bouldering. It was so much fun, but my arms and legs were aching lots.
Our parents were waiting for us when we arrived back at camp, so we
packed our tents away and put our things in our cars. The final meal for
the weekend was chicken fajita wraps for lunch. The last thing to do
was lower our flag before returning home,

It was a really good camp and | will definitely do it again.

Sophie Nolan

What's on
In June?

| Love Art

Drawing helps me stay calm and
have fun at the same time, and in
my room | have a wall full of art
I've created.

This month| B Deip

would like to
show you
one of my
favourite art
styles. In this
picture I've
drawn a
strawberry in
a variety of
styles: realistic, dripping, pixel, and x-
ray. My favourite style of the
strawberry is realistic as | had a lot of
fun creating it and I'm really pleased
with the result. It looks just like the
real thing!

I hope you like the picture. Have an
amazing June and see you next
month.

Constance Davenport

|

Coming Soon!
Cream Tea
& Bring and Buy Stall

Thursday, 4% duly of 3pm

Refreshments

served

Cra.Ft Group Vicarage Lane, Highworth SN6 7DG
| Tel: 01793 764544
Website:
d t f
Tuesday7 ¢ o 418 2 www.highworthmethodistchurch.org.uk

10aMm-1pMm

Church

.facebook.com/HighworthMethodist

Wednesday, 12th
2.30pMm
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SPORT Compiled by Jason Daniels

If you have a sport story email jcdsport12@gmail.com

Highworth Town Football Club

Highworth Town finished in third place in the league
after four wins in seven days in a quite ridiculous
schedule imposed by the League. Two days later we
lost the promotion play-off final 1-0 in a close game
with Royal Wootton Bassett. Picture courtesy of Lewis
Moran (lewismoran.smugmug.com).

Having beaten Corsham Town in our final league
game, they visited us five days later and knocked us
out of the Challenge Cup 1-0.

A great season under Paul Braithwaite which also
saw extended runs in the FA Cup and FA Vase. Roll on

next season.
Derek Lloyd

Opening-of-the-green

Highworth Bowls Club

Highworth Bowls Club green opened for the season on
Sunday 14 April when the club held their green-opening
event. Club president Neil Biles raised the flag and the
competition got underway, organised by our club
chairman lan Dandy. Thanks must go to the green
keeping team for their hard work over the past few
months to ensure the green was ready and in playing
condition, which indeed it was. Our Chairman
commented, “What a lovely way to celebrate opening-of-
the-green in the Highworth sunshine. The new edging
looks fantastic and the surface played really well despite
the heavy rain of the past weeks and months. We're set for
an enjoyable season.’

After the bowling competition the many members who
attended were provided food and refreshments from the
bar. A good day all round and we look forward to another
excellent season at Highworth Bowls Club.

Kevin Brown
W: www.highworthbowlsclub.org
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Battling Bassett in the league Play-off

Swindon Croquet Club

A sunny start to Swindon Croquet Club's season!
Swindon'’s 2024 season began on 1 April in pleasant
sunshine with many of our members very keen to
return to the lawns at Moredon Sporting Hub. The
club's sessions on both Tuesday afternoons and
Thursday mornings are in full swing. Members have
also been busy preparing and working on the area
where two new lawns will be sited. The hope is that
a fourth lawn will be available for play very shortly.

Tony Mayer, Clive
Smith and Steven
Hares (pictured L-R)
represented Swindon
at the annual ‘One
ball’ charity event
held at Kington
Langley Croquet Club
and, in doing so
helped the event
raise £165 for The
British Heart
Foundation.

An open day is being
planned and will give prospective new members
a chance to enjoy this game of skill and strategy.
If you would like to give croquet a try please see
our website, find us on Facebook or email for
more information.
Wendy White
W: www.swindoncroquetclub.org.uk
E: croquetswindon@gmail.com

www.highworthlink.co.uk



Wrag Barn Golf Club

The season is well under way at Wrag Barn with a
packed programme of inter-club competitions in all
the sections and numerous knockouts and qualifiers
for everyone who wants to
take part. At the time of
writing, the Men'’s
Championship was
scheduled to be held over
the first weekend in May
and the ground staff were
working hard to present
the course to its full
potential after a wet winter
and a spell of cold, windy
weather. Everyone always
remarks how well Wrag
Barn recovers in the spring,
which is due to the

Highworth Running Club

Back in April, HRC held their annual spring running
race for the 37th time in their almost 40-year history,
and 200 runners from far and wide came to take part.

The one thing we forgot to book was the weather! Oh
it was dry, but it was exceptionally windy and
wherever you were on the course you felt as if the
wind was in your face. It was just as challenging for the
marshals and timekeepers as the inflatable finishing
arch had to be dispensed with and the tape lining the
final field section continuously tightened and
adjusted.

But run they did and finish they did. Starting at 11am,
the masses disappeared down Shrivenham Road, flew
down Fresden Lane, and galloped up Eastrop Hill.
Maybe gallop is the wrong verb! Crossing the line first
was Oliver Sherratt from
Abingdon AC with a time
that understandably didn’t
threaten the course record
but did represent an

, unbelievable effort in the
conditions. Felix Wernham
was only 19 seconds behind
at 28:19 minutes, ahead of
the City of Norwich’s
Matthew Allen also the first
veteran to finish in 29:22
minutes.

Inaugural winner, | SERIGNKS

expertise of head greenkeeper Neil Carter and his
team and the resilience of the undisturbed permanent
pasture that much of the course is built on.

Our tribute nights are very popular and the wedding
season is well under way in
our newly refurbished
function rooms; for some
reason people are already
thinking about Christmas!
Let's appreciate the
summer first as the joy of
playing a few holes of golf
on a summer’s evening is a
pastime which is hard to
beat. For more information
please do look us up.

Verity Manners
W: www.wragbarn.com

ELDITHIES EVEWIETV]
* -

In the ladies’ race, Stephanie Lane stopped the clock
five seconds inside 32 minutes and ahead of last year’s
winner Emma Hines (representing the Swindon
Harriers and also first female veteran) who recorded
32:42 minutes, before Highworth Running Club'’s
Jessica Stueber stopped the clock well under 35
minutes to complete the podium. Jon Last and Andy
Colling won their respective age categories as did
Anna Lea and Samantha Kelly.

But the most emotional award of the day was without
doubt the race for the inaugural Tom Bolter trophy. It's
my belief that the best of us are taken first and last
year the Highworth Running Club lost a beloved club
member and friend in Tom to cancer, despite all his
valiant battling. In his honour, his family presented the
trophy to the first Highworth Running Club member to
finish the race, as will be the case in the years that
follow. It was understandably an emotional run and a
proud achievement for Lee Plank to be the first name
engraved on the trophy after he finished 12th overall
in a time of 32:32 minutes. Congratulations to you Lee
and all the trophy winners from the day.

The full results can be viewed online as can the club’s
many and eclectic training sessions. (Some start and
finish at pubs!) Anyone wishing to top up their fitness
(or find some) should just pop along, find us and say
‘Hi". We look forward to seeing you.

Jason Daniels
W: www.highworthrunningclub.co.uk
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OUR REPRESENTATIVE

Shrivenham Park Golf Club

At the time of writing fine days were still in the
minority; hopefully by June we'll be experiencing drier,
friendlier weather for outdoor activities! However, one
fine day did actually occur in April when the
Oxfordshire County Captains’team played their match
against Wiltshire at the Hadden Hill Golf Club.
Camaraderie, warm hospitality, a renewing of
friendships, plus a most appetising meal and, of course
the enjoyment of the game, were all experienced. A
big thank you to the host club and Cheryl (a past
captain of Hadden Hill) who cheered all 32 players on
their way at the clubhouse with fabulous cakes.
Oxfordshire were the victorious side, winning 5-3.
Thanks go to Wiltshire for travelling the long distances.

Our Juniors are working hard under the coaching and
guidance of Jim and handicap cards are being
completed. Hopefully some of the youngsters will be

Mlchael S
Church

Highworth

TUESDAYS 7-8.30PM FROM 4TH JUNE

YOUTH

taking part in the Junior Open we're staging on
Thursday 22 August. If you have a golfing junior in
your family you can find out more details by getting in
touch with me (details below).

May Day celebrations kept the club occupied last
month with a visit from US Golf and our involvement
in Party-in-the-Park. Hopefully you were able to visit,
see our table, and find out all the different things that
take place week-by-week, month-by-month at the
club. Next month the captains will be welcoming all
the members to the Club Fun Day! We cater for far
more than just players on our main course.

In terms of recent accolades, Denise Shurmer came
first in the Granny Cup; Dave Bannister won the
George Glover ‘Two clubs and a putter’ competition
with 36 Stableford points; and Ryan Moore and Allen
Powell were second and third respectively thanks to
their scores of 35 Stableford points and countback.
Club committee chairman Richard
Charles won the Senior April Medal and
W Trevor White of our greenkeeping team
won the Men’s section.

Parkies Pals held their April putting
competition and the winners were
presented with a trophy, second and
third places receiving silver and bronze
medals. The presentation also launched
the day for the Social Putters who will
now be meeting twice a month on the
putting green, Fridays between 2pm
and 4pm at a cost of £2 per session. All
are welcome and the upcoming dates
are 14 and 21 June and 12 and 26 July.
Parkies Pals continue to meet on the
first Tuesday of each month between
10am and 12pm at a session cost of £3.

Any ladies who are thinking of joining a
club and playing are very welcome to
come and swell our membership — our
fees are very reasonable for all
categories. Ladies meet on a Thursday
at 9am, so why not drop the children
off at school and come and relax for the

36

AS YOU PREPARE TO MOVE TO SECONDARY SCHOOL
YOU'RE INVITED TO COME AND MAKE NEW FRIENDS
AND EXPLORE THE BIBLE THROUGH FUN AND GAMES

Email: Highwerthyouth@gmail.com for more info

morning on our course? Please do get
in touch for further details.

Carole Lee
M: 07467 657974/ T:01793 783 853
W: www.shrivenhampark.co.uk

www.highworthlink.co.uk



Funeral Service  Years . B

1923 - 2023
Your Local Family Run Funeral Service

lillier 100

- Independent and Family Run

- Private Chapels of Rest

- Funeral Plans Available

- Comfortable Arrangement Room

Info@hillierfs.co.uk
01793 764337

AT

7 Lechlade Road, Highworth,
Swindon SN6 7HF

."‘I

VISIONVISIT

~ mobile eyecare

[T

Would you like an
4 Eye Test at Home?

As a local family run mobile optician,VisionVisit can come fo you for your

eye test. Our fully qualified optometrist uses the latest eye test equipment
to give you a precise prescription and thorough health assessment. Not only

that, but the test is free with no call out, if you are covered by the NHS. We

have a wide range of glasses, from budget to designer, delivered and fitted in

your own I]()]"ﬂt‘.
So if you struggle to get to your local optician or would just prefer

a test within the comfort of your own home, call us now or visit
our website for more details.

www.highworthlink.co.uk 37



HIGHWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

Northview Play Area Update

Highworth Town Council is pleased to update you
that the tender exercise has been completed to
redevelop Northview play area. At the time of
writing this article, the works are due to start soon
with a proposed completion date of late summer
2024,

This is the first of 3 play areas in the town to
undergo much needed redevelopment, work
continues behind scenes covering funding and
design.

For more information on the play area
redevelopment project and to view the design
please visit www.highworthtown il.gov.uk

Deanne Rose
Town Clerk

HIGHWORTH

\ SKATEPARK EVENT

SATURDAY
H JUNE 2024
ﬂ\ 1AM TO 2PM

JAM PACKED SESSION WITH MUSIC

AND A PA SYSTEM.

FREE TUITION, GAMES AND COMPETITIONS OVER
3 HOURS FOR SCOOTER RIDERS AND
SKATEBOARDERS.

PRIZES AND GIVE AWAY

DIES IN COMPETITIONS AND THROW OUTS.
LOADS OF HIRE EQUIPMENT FOR

EVERYONE TO USE.

BEACON @
LIGHTING b

HIGHWORTH

PROCLAMATION AT BAM
LIGHTING OF BEACON AT 9:15PM
THE PODIUM, HIGHWORTH MARKET SQUARE

ggv

WWW.HIGHWORTHTOWNCOUNCIL.GOV.UK
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REPRESENTATIVES

News from Highworth’s Mayor

It always gives me pleasure
when | am officially invited to
a local Highworth organisation
or group. It was exactly that
when | was invited to open
Highworth Artists’ Society
Spring Art Exhibition. On this
occasion | was slightly
apprehensive as | was tasked
with choosing my favourite
picture for the Mayor’s Prize. | thought, “I really do
not know enough about art to make such a
judgement.” And there were so many wonderful
pictures occupying every corner of the room.

I had arrived half an hour before the invited guests,
which meant | could have a really good, uninterrupted
view. | quickly chose the picture | thought was the one.
However within two minutes | had changed my
mind... and again and again. It was clear that | needed
a strategy. What could it possibly be? Then | had that
light bulb moment. Which of the pictures would my
wife have chosen to be displayed in our house, if there
was room on a wall (there isn't!). The strategy worked.
The choice was
made. The
decision was all
the sweeter
when the
chairperson said,
“Oh good, the
winner has never
won a prize
before”

Keith Smith (Mayor) ar;d Lyn
Armstrong (HAS President).
Unfortunately the winner was
not present on the night.

Not only did |
have a most
enjoyable
evening, | also learned a lesson about making
assumptions. Artists live in the real world just like
those who do not have their skills and cannot tell the
difference between green and avocado, or white and
off-white. | am assured by a recent recruit that
Highworth Artists’ Society is a warm and welcoming
place, who added that the artists were non-
judgemental, and any one of them will support and
offer advice if it is asked for. He was amazed how a
thing of beauty could be created from a blank canvas.

Another pleasant and satisfying evening. Thank you.

Keith Smith, Mayor

HIGHWORTH TOWN COUNCIL

TOWN MAYOR & CHAIRMAN

Keith Smith, Flat 35, High Street SN6 7AQ
07836 382827 keith.smith@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk

DEPUTY MAYOR & VICE-CHAIRMAN
Anthony Houghton, 40 The Dormers, Highworth, Swindon SN6 7NZ
01793 266473 Mob: 07880 793062
anthony.houghton@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk

Simon Apps, Ambar Cottage, 12 Swindon Road, Highworth SN6 7SL
07850 468095 simon.apps@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Gemma Dennis, 34 Sevenfields, Highworth, Swindon SN6 7NF
07743 859874 gemma.dennis@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
lan Durin-Duffy, 78A Westrop, Highworth, Swindon SN6 7HJ
07821937159 ian.durninduffy@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Nick Gardiner, 12 Coffin Close, Westrop SN6 7HA
01793 226337 nick.gardiner@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Lesley Gow, 23 Queens Avenue, Highworth, Swindon SN6 7BA
07840 273750 lesley.gow@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Fraser Haines, 222 Windrush, Highworth, Swindon SN6 7EE
01793861109 Mob: 07939 032451
fraser.haines@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Natalie Key, 30 The Willows, Highworth, Swindon SN6 7PG
07971 485359 natalie.key@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Julie Murphy, Rosedene, Inglesham SN6 7RA
07803 602568 julie.murphy@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Paul Newton-Smith, 41 The Dormers SN6 7NZ
07939467907 paul.newton-smith@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Graeme Olley, 97 Eastrop SN6 7PP
Work: 01793 763700 graeme.olley@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Kenneth Saunders, 343 Windrush SN6 7EF
01793 763071 Mob: 07968 640136
ken.saunders@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk
Steve Weisinger, 8 Barra Close SN6 7HX
01793 764668 Mob: 07791 122843
sweisinger@swindon.gov.uk
Richard Williams, 7 Park Avenue SN6 7AW
07789781151 richard.williams@highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk

SWINDON BOROUGH COUNCILLORS
Nick Gardiner, 12 Coffin Close, Westrop SN6 7HA
01793 226337 Mob: 07392 871243
Ngardiner3@swindon.gov.uk
Vijay Manro, 38 The Dormers SN6 7NZ
07545 429367 vmanro3@swindon.gov.uk
Steve Weisinger, 8 Barra Close SN6 7HX
01793 764668 Mob: 07791 122843
sweisinger@swindon.gov.uk

Council Offices
3 Gilberts Lane, Highworth SN6 7FB
Tel. 01793 762377 / 763511

www.highworthlink.co.uk
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CHURCHES

St. Michael’s Church Highworth

The church is open daily for private prayer.

10:15am Sunday Service

We meet in church and stream live at
www.twitch.tv/stmichaelshighworth or on YouTube by
searching St. Michael’s Church Highworth.

Morning Worship is held on the first, third and fifth
Sundays of the month. Holy Communion is held on
the second and fourth Sundays of the month.

8:45am Holy Communion
On the first Sunday of the month.

10:15am Midweek Communion
On the third Wednesday of each month, from 11am.
Coffee and cake will be served from 10:15am.

Prayers
Tuesday Prayers from 9am.

Friday Blessings from 9:15am.

The second and fourth Mondays see Prayer Hour in the
Church Room at the new time of 7.30pm.

We remember those who love and miss
Graham Bryant

Jeanette Smith
Paul Bence

We congratulate on their marriage

Summer Bourne and Guy Berwick

Praying for the roads in the town

02 June Henley Drive and High Street

09 June Hannington, Sevenhampton and Inglesham
villages

16 June Home Farm and Islay Crescent

23 June Kilda Road and Kings Avenue

30June Knowlands and Lechlade Road

St. Leonard’s Parish Church
Stanton Fitzwarren

Sunday 2 June Morning Praise, 9:30am

Sunday 9 June Family Service, Godparent Sunday:
Samuel, 11am

Sunday 16 June  Team Service at South Marston,
10am

Sunday 23 June  Holy Communion, 9:30am

Sunday 30 June  Team Service at Coleview, 11am

Stanton Coffee Morning will be on Wednesday 12
June, at Stanton House Hotel. We meet at 10:30 for
coffee and a chat before our speaker at 11am. We
usually finish by 12 noon.

The church building will be open every Wednesday in
school term time from 10am to 4pm, or telephone Liz
and Roger on 01793 762935 to organise for the
building to be left open for you to visit safely.

There may be changes to this schedule. Please go to
www.stantonchurch.info for updates.

17/5/2024
In loving memory of Mike Badger.

by without thinking of you.
Love always.
Yvone, Katy and Bobby xxx

With thanks to all those who have sponsored
the floodlighting of St. Michael’s Church

It has been five years since we lost you but not a day goes

29/5/2024
Gordon Pollock
In our hearts forever.
Loved and missed.
Sue, Liz, Hannah and Alex

Floodlighting forms are available from St. Michael’s Church office, Vicarage Lane, or the Church website at
www.stmichaelshighworth.co.uk/floodlighting. Your dedication will appear in this magazine.

All submissions to the Church Office by Wednesday 29 May for the combined July/August publication.

E: office@stmichaelshighworth.co.uk « www.stmichaelshighworth.co.uk
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ADAM GOUGH | |JAN NICKELS LAC P

PLASTERING SERVICES LTD o A bl
City and Guilds Qualified P : A A NAE
* Lime Plastering and Rendering LAST G {
We are now able to offer more hairdressing

= Skimming of Walls and Ceilings All work inside/outside
* Interior/Exterior Rendering

appointments, alternatively ‘walk-ins' may

also be available

* Interior/Exterior Painting

* Covering Artex - Repairs | 3GeLlly  TILCL o wont
* Clean and Reliable

For a free quote please call Adam Over 40 years' experience — apprentice serviced O ; | 7 9 3 7 6 2 9 2 9

For all your plastering needs
079 4187 1323 : -
www.adamgoughplastering.co.uk lanNickels66@hotmail.com « Tel: 07790 273725 35 High St. Highworth, SN6 7HL

+ RENDERING + COVING

CLIFF' CAREHR
TR T D Rt
LUKE SHAYLER " Telephone "CrackédﬂScreenSo ater Damage RRCECU NG CRRDENTIOVING
Garden Maintenance. BT Part Charggr ENES Contact Cliff: cliff.sellars@gmail.com
: ~ Mobile Replacement Batteries =% 07506 698718
g Ela - 2833150420 Diagnosing Faults gy ot

S s 293 The Cullems,
luke.shaylerS@gmail.com ' Highworth SN6 7NW

Warren Saunders « 07393 521793

PA T .

HOME PLAN Edward Moss Acupuncture

Plans drawn for Extensions, An effective treatment for many

Conversions & New Builds Picture Frami ng heaith problems.
Free Estimates NO VAT Call Rod Framing at a competitive price Hazel Andrews
: . 7 Ash Gardens, South Marston
01793 762353 or www.mosswildlifeart.com 01793 827507

07798 864291 Instagram: @mosswildlifeart

www.home-plan-design.co.uk

w.acuhome.CO. UK

L N E G. R. ACKLING RDB Property Services

DECORATOR Decking, Fencing,

Lee Newson Electrical . Decorating &
Domestic « Commercial « Industrial Apprenticeship Served
- T— Advanced City & Guilds GEHE!’EI Prﬂperty
| ra— ~ Qualified Maintenance FuLyimsuren
Mi"ﬁﬁ&iﬁﬁ:;;’;&?@;‘x"ﬂ;ﬁga” Free Estimates roberthowles8é@yahoo.com
07860 622122 Call (01793) 764983 07713 857957

www.highworthlink.co.uk 41



USEFUL CONTACTS
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EMERGENCY NON-EMERGENCY
Police, Fire, Ambulance  Emergency 999 Police Non-Emergency 101
Gas Emergency 0800111999  NHS Non-Emergency 111
Electricity Emergency 105 Pest Control Non-Emergency 07789781151
Water Emergency 08003169 800
BUSES DOCTORS AND HOSPITALS SCHOOLS
Stagecoach Swindon 01793 521415 Highworth Surgery 01793762218 Eastrop Infants 01793763772
Thamesdown Transport 01793 428400 Elm Tree Surgery, (Shrivenham) 01793 782207 Southfield Junior 01793762210
Dial-a-Ride 01793 616050 Great Western Hospital 01793 604020 Westrop Primary 01793 762897
Comn?umty Transport 01793617828 Warneford Secondary 01793 762426
Traveline 08712002233 LIBRARY
COLLEGES Highworth Library 01793 463500 TAXIS
Cirencester College 01285 640994 RECREATION Veezu 01793701701
New College Swindon Highworth Rec 01793 762602 TRAINS
Queens Road Campus 01793 611470 i ) -
Swindon College Campus 01793491591 PHARMACIES National Rail Enquiries 03457 484950

i Great Western Railways 03457 000125
LAW & ORDER rldhworin Parmacy e Disabled and Assistec{ Travel 08001971329
Crimestoppers 0800555111 Home Farm Pharmacy 01793 861392
Victim Supportline 08081689 111 Jones Graham Pharmacy
Action Fr:upd 03001232030 | (Shrivenham) 01793783336 OTHERSERVICES

Citizens Advice Bureau 08444 994114

COUNCILS PRESCHOOL/NURSERY Trading Standards (business) 0207 830 6000
Highworth Town Council 01793762377 Eastrop Nursery 01793763772 Trading Standards (consumers) 03454 04 05 06
Swindon Borough Council 01793 463000 Westrop Nursery 01793762897 Alcohol and Drug Service 01793 695405
Streetsmart 01793 445501 Westgate Nursery Pest Control 08000 988652
FIRE SAFETY School & Créche 01793 861268 Samaritans 01793 537373
Home fire safety check 0800 389 7849 South Marston Pre-school 01793 823379 Women's Refuge 01793610610
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Churches Together
Editor: Rachael Laing Smith

E: editor@highworthlink.co.uk

Production: Simon French
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E: highworthlink72@gmail.com

Advertising: Debbie Hodgson

E: advertising@highworthlink.co.uk
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T: 07801 365282

E: clive7045@btinternet.com
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Highworth Link,

c/oThe Bridge Centre,

8a Sheep Street, Highworth
SN6 7AA

Highworth LINK magazine is published
monthly except in January and August.

Opinions expressed or implied in any
contributions are not necessarily those of the
editor or management committee.

No responsibility can be accepted for any
error of fact in the magazine or website.
Please inform the editor of any errors so they
can be rectified.

Contributions:

May be published in the magazine and/or the
web. Make clear any limitations you have
about what, how and when we may publish
your contribution.

Email is preferred; otherwise deliver to The
Bridge Centre.

Make sure you are writing for a general
audience, not just your own organisation.
News stories should not exceed 150 words. If
it's too long we will ask you to cut it. Articles

may be longer but get in touch first to save
the annoyance of a rejection. Photographs
and advertising artwork should be clear, with
good contrast. JPEG electronic format is
preferred. The print process requires images
ideally to be 300dpi for best results, low
resolution images, that appear clear on
screen, will print blurred depending on the
size and resolution of the image supplied.

Make sure any people in photos agree that
the photo can be published in the magazine
and web. Get parental consent in the case of
minors.

We reserve the right to edit contributions and
to not publish any contribution or
advertisement that is either unsuitable for our
format or is inconsistent with our editorial
policy.

Submission Deadlines:

1st of the month before publication - news,
articles, advertising and letters.

www.highworthlink.co.uk



HIGHWORTH

HIGHWORTH
NEIGHBOURHOOD
PLAN 2

HAVE YOUR SAY ON IMPORTANT
PLANNING POLICIES THAT WILL SHAPE
THE FUTURE OF
HIGHWORTH, SEVENHAMPTON AND HAMPTON

REGULATION 14 PUBLIC CONSULTATION
11th MAY TO 24th JUNE

) ' = . B WHY IS THIS SO IMPORTANT?

When decisions are made on any
development in our town the Swindon
Borough Local Plan and Highworth
Neighbourhood Plan policies must be
considered. The plan seeks to shape,
direct and help deliver sustainable
development by influencing the
planning policies and decisions made

K by Swindon Borough Council.

WHERE AND WHEN CAN 1 GO TO VIEW
THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 2?

Highworth Town Council will be holding face to face public events
in order for you to ask questions and for you to provide your invaluable feedback.

NY1d QOOHYNOSHOIAN YIHY

Public consultations will take place in the Highworth Town Council community room,
3 Gilberts Lane, Highworth on the following dates:

Saturday 11th May. 9am until 2pm / Thursday 16th May. 6pm until 9pm

Saturday 15th June. 9am until 2pm / Thursday 20th June. 6pm until 9pm

HOW TO VIEW THE NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN 2 IF YOU
CANNOT ATTEND A CONSULTATION

You can go online by visiting the
Highworth Town Council website at www.highworthtowncouncil.gov.uk

Alternatively you can view the Neighbourhood Plan 2 documents at the locations below:

Highworth Town Council Offices, 3 Gilberts Lane, Highworth.
The Highworth Visitor Centre, 7 High Street, Highworth.
Highworth Library, Brewery Street, Highworth.

Highworth Community Centre, The Dormers, Highworth.

www.highworthlink.co.uk



We Install A Wide Range Of Inspiring
Products To Suit Your Every Need

Windows « Doors « Roofline (Fascia, Soffit & Guttering)
Conservatories « Conservatory Roofs « Bifold Doors

Cladding » Secondary Glazing
C=SRy,

No Gimmicks - Just Honest Prices
CERT!F!EDINSTAuE
R

Request your free quote today!

01793727 668

info@wiltshirewindows.co.uk f

www.wiltshirewindows.co.uk

YOUR LOCAL, GENUINE, FAMILY RUN COMPANY

Come visit our showroom at Unit 26 Blackworth Industrial Estate, Highworth, SN6 7NA



